National Association of Regulatory Utility Commissioners

Incorporated

DENNIS J. NAGEL, President lown Utilities Board Lucas State Office Building DesMoines, Iowa 50319

KEITH BISSELL, First Vice President Termestee Public Service Commission 460 James Robertson Parkway Nashville, Tennessee 37243-6505

ROSE McKINNEY-JAMES, Second Vice President Nevada Public Service Commission. 4045 South Spencer Street Suite A-44 Las Vegas, Nevada 89158-8920



September 1, 1993

1102 Interstate Commerce Commission Building Constitution Avenue and Twelfth Street, N.W. Washington, D. C. 20423

> Mailing Address: Post Office Box 684 Washington, D. C. 20044-0684

> > Telephone: 202-898-2200 Facsimile: 202-898-2213

PAUL RODGERS Administration Director General Coursel

GARLE ARGIRO

Charles J. Haughney Branch Chief Nuclear Regulatory Commission OWFN 11555 Rockville Pike Rockville, Maryland 20852

Dear Mr. Haughney:

As promised in my earlier letter concerning the upcoming discussions on nuclear waste that will be held on Tuesday September 7 from 1:00 to 5:00 at the Marriott Marquis in Atlanta, Georgia, I am enclosing a collection of background materials for your review.

Let me draw your attention to the **Assumptions** paper which will be used as a starting point for discussions at this first meeting. This list of assumptions is a discussion draft only and participants will have the opportunity to express their views on these and other assumptions as we proceed.

Other materials included in this mailing at the request of one or more participants are:

- Two declarations prepared by Dr. Marvin Resnikoff on Irradiated Fuel Storage Issues.
 - A Palisades Park Association Presentation on Dry Cask Storage of Nuclear Waste at Palisades N-Plant by Dr. Mary P. Sinclair, Co-chair, Don't Waste Michigan.

NARUC NUCLEAR WASTE PROGRAM 1071 National Press Building, 529 14th Street, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20045 Telephone: (202) 347-4314; Facsimile: (202) 347-4317

COMMITTEES OF THE ASSOCIATION FOR THE 1992-1993 YEAR

COMMITTEE ON ADMINISTRATION (1967)

William W. Redman, Jr., a North Carolina, Vice Char-

COMMITTEE ON COMMUNICATIONS (1941)

Lilo K. Schifter, Maryland

COMMITTEE ON ELECTRICITY (1953)

J.C. Warts, Jr., Oklahoma

COMMITTEE ON **ENERGY CONSERVATION (1984)**

George E. Overbey, Jr., Kennucky PSC Allyson K. Duncan, North Carolina

COMMITTEE ON FINANCE AND TECHNOLOGY (1985)

Doncan E. Kinchekas, Missouri

COMMITTEE ON GAS (1963)

Rath K. Kreischmer, Illinois, Vice Chair

Bob Anthony, Oklahoma Julius D. Kearney, Arkansas Jo Ann P. Kelly, Nevada C. William W. Darling, Ontario EB, Observer Keith Besell,* Tennessee Walter T. Kelly, Minnesota OPS, Observer Ruchel C. Lipman, Karcsos

COMMITTEE ON TRANSPORTATION (1983)

Rose McKinney-James, * Nevada, Chair R. Henry Spalding, Kentucky RC Stephen T. Widker, Missouri DOT Jim Robinson, Kansas

COMMITTEE ON WATER (1967)

Robert M. Davis, Kentucky PSC Jan Cook, Alabama

Letter to: Charles J. Haughney

September 1, 1993

Page 2

- A background paper prepared by the Nuclear Regulatory Commission entitled "Spent Fuel in Dry Storage."
- A background paper prepared by the Edison Electric Institute entitled: "Summary of U.S. Utility In-Pool Spent Fuel Storage Capability."
- An issues paper prepared by the Department of Energy entitled: "OCRWM Workshop on Developing a Consultative Process; Topic I for the Breakout Session: Waste Acceptance and Storage."
- A paper prepared by Dan M. Berkovitz, Counsel for the Senate Committee on Environment and Public Works, entitled "Pariahs and Prophets: Nuclear Energy, Global Warming, and Intergenerational Justice" reprinted from the Columbia Journal of Environmental Law Volume 17, Number 2.
- . A report of the Task Force on an Alternative Program Strategy.
- An issues report prepared by the NARUC Nuclear Waste Program Office entitled: "Universal or Multi-Purpose Containers for Storage, Transport, and Disposal of Spent Fuel."

If you have any questions prior to the meeting in Atlanta, please contact me or Janice Owens at 202-347-4314.

Sincerely,

Cas Robinson,

Director

DISCUSSION DRAFT

ASSUMPTIONS

- It is expected that responsibility for developing permanent disposal capacity for existing civilian spent nuclear fuel will continue to reside with the Federal Government in accordance with the provisions of the Nuclear Waste Policy Act of 1982.
- It is assumed that the United States shall eventually utilize deep geologic repositories for the permanent disposal and isolation of civilian spent nuclear fuel.
- Sub-seabed disposal or reprocessing of civilian spent nuclear fuel are not considered viable options in the U.S. at the present time.
- The United States will remain committed to continuing characterization studies of Yucca Mountain as the potential first repository for civilian spent nuclear fuel.
- The need for interim storage solutions is immediate and will increase over time.
- Extended on-site storage of spent nuclear fuel is not likely to be an option for all utilities and sites.
- Long-term storage of spent nuclear fuel at reactor sites will not be acceptable to utilities and ratepayers that have paid for other disposal solutions, and will raise the total cost of waste disposal and impede progress towards a final solution.
- The Department of Energy has a responsibility to begin accepting civilian spent nuclear fuel in 1998.
- The stockholders and ratepayers of nuclear utilities will be asked to continue to pay the costs associated with interim storage of spent fuel as well as the cost of developing a long-term repository either through the existing nuclear waste fund and/or by individual assessment.
- Characterization studies at Yucca Mountain could be conducted more cost effectively and expeditiously if sufficient funding was made available.

- It is unlikely that a "greenfield" Monitored Retrievable Storage facility could be licensed, constructed and operating by 1998.
- There will be a need for off-site, interim spent fuel storage capacity or some utilities will be forced to cease nuclear plant operations prematurely until a site for a repository is selected, and the facility is licensed and operating.
- The Nuclear Waste Policy Act could be amended by Congress.

Fax Transmission

To: Charles Hough xey

From Date: Cas M. Robinson November 1, 1993

Fax #:

301-504-2260

You should receive 1 page(s) including this one. If you do not receive all pages, please call 202-347-4314

Message:

Commissioner Lynn Shishido-Topel, Chairman of the NARUC Subcommittee on Nuclear Issues and Waste Disposal, assumed oversight of the transition between the original NARUC dialogue format and the current format. The purpose of this message is to let you know that late last week she was contacted by a representative of Georgians Against Nuclear Energy [GANE]. At which time, she was told that three groups, including GANE wished to sit as participants at the dialogue.

Commissioner Shishido-Topel explained that, for various reasons, she could not add more participants to the dialogue group, but she did point out and emphasized that there will be time set aside at the meeting for ALL interested parties not at the table to express to the NARUC their views and concerns on the issue of interim storage of spent nuclear fuel. Let me or Commissioner Shishido-Topel know if you have any questions regarding this matter.

6H3

Cas Robinson

NARUC-NWPO

. (TRANSACTION REPORT >

11-02-1993(TUE) 09:06

[RECEIVE]

NO.	DATE	TIME	DESTINATION STATION	PG.	DURATION	MODE	RESULT
3649	11-02	09:05	2023474314	1	0° 00' 45°	NORM.E	OK
				1 0*00'45"			